Agreement to Revise Standard Teaching for TET Faculty at Lake Campus August 5, 2015

The AAUP-WSU and the University agree to revise the definition of standard teaching for TET faculty at the Lake Campus, as currently set forth in the November 12, 2010 "Memorandum of Understanding on Workload Transitioning from Quarters to Semesters." Effective with the 2015-2016 academic year, "standard teaching" for TET faculty at Lake Campus shall be:

6 courses per year (at least 3 credit hours each) for non-lab-science faculty; 5 courses per year (4 hour courses) for lab-science faculty and for non-lab-science faculty who are assigned five 4 hour classes; plus (for all faculty) routine curricular, assessment, and student mentoring activities.

As a result, standard teaching for non-lab-science TET faculty who are assigned to teach all 4 hour classes is changed from 6 courses a year to 5 courses. It is understood that this new provision applies exclusively to TET faculty whose on-load assignment is 100% 4 hour classes. Consequently, an assignment of four 4-hour classes and two 3 hour classes continues to be a standard teaching assignment for TET faculty at Lake Campus.

Martin Kich, President

AAUP-WSU

Steven J. Berberich, Associate Provost

for Faculty and Staff Affairs

Noeleen McIlvenna, Contract Administrator

AAUP-WSU